FOCUS ON FRIENDS IN THE CRISIS

Joelle Rogan has been in the benefice five years and was introduced to St Luke’s by a member of the church. She joined the choir at St Luke’s for a bit but then discovered St Thomas’s and says she felt that church was a better fit as she likes the music - it reminds her of her Catholic upbringing as they sing all the same hymns. 
Joelle has 2 degrees a BA Hons in English, Theology and Religious Studies from Chester and an MSC in Information Science from City University London. She has worked as a librarian in the city of London for 16 years. 

Miriam Kakembo is one of the much-loved churchwardens at St Thomas’. Miriam is known for her gentleness, deep faith and the sense of calm that follows her wherever she is. She is a community health care worker, mother to Harriet and grandmother to Jacob and Naomi.

Joelle and Miriam were asked these questions about lockdown:

1. What are you most grateful for at this time?

Joelle - I am grateful that I have my health that I haven’t suffered from the virus so far and that my family are well too. This pandemic has united us as we are all in the same boat, we have this in common we can sympathise with each other. The world is full of fear but I feel a strange peace. I feel optimistic it has drawn people together, united in this situation we are in. I am grateful that the pollution is down because we are using fewer planes and cars and trains. I am grateful for the realisation that we have been polluting the planet and if we stop, it can recover and heal itself.  I am also grateful for all the things we cannot do at this time as in holidays, music festivals, sports, theatre, as we appreciate them so much more when we get them back again as we may have taken them for granted. 

Miriam –  Being able to share, to help where there was a need, and knowing that we’re praying and looking after each other- whether assigned to or as the Spirit leads through thoughts and prayer.

2. What have you learned about yourself?

Joelle - I have learned that I have an inner strength. Dealing with this crisis, being isolated and living alone I have found I can cope with that. I have managed to teach myself, (with some classes to help), embroidery and jewellery-making and I’ve got good at it. I have enjoyed sharing that with people. 

Miriam –   I have learnt that it is important to take the day as it comes, not to take anything and everything for granted. Always remember to be grateful and appreciative of what I have - job, church community, family, roof over my head, reasonably good health - the list is endless. I have learnt willingness to go for an extra mile for the given task.

What would you like to share with others? 

Joelle -. Well I’ve been sharing my jewellery making and my embroidery and my recorder playing but also I’ve been sharing myself in the tea and coffee chats after church and contributing to the church WhatsApp groups. I love making people happy and I like to see how they are happy because I’ve given them something nice to wear or see. 

Miriam – I want to share my faith through day-to-day living in simple words and actions, such as encouraging through daily conversations and request of prayers.

Thank you both for sharing!
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